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Notice of Decision 
Eversource Removal of Trees on 

Designated Scenic Roads Cheery and Nute 
 
On 16 March 2022, the Madbury Planning Board conducted a Public Hearing in accordance with 

NH RSA 231:158 and the ordinances and regulations of the Town of Madbury.   

 

The hearing considered Eversource’s application to remove dead and dying trees that are 

adjacent to and beneath the power lines along the full lengths of Cherry Lane and Nute Road.  

The stated purpose is to ensure the safe, reliable distribution of power. 

 

Both roads are designated “Scenic Roads” under RSA 231:157 and Per RSA 231:158 written 

consent of the planning board is required prior to removal of trees on a scenic road. 

 

The Madbury Planning Board CONDITIONALLY APPROVED Eversource’s application 

subject to the following condition: 

 

- Eversource officials shall meet with the Goss family of 6 Cherry Lane, Madbury NH (Tax 

Map 6, Lot 6) regarding removal of trees along their property. 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________    __________________ 

Vice Chair, Madbury Planning Board     Date  

 

3/18/22




